
  

  

 

 

 

Student Directors’ Report for May 28, 2014 
 

Carmen Jimenez and Katebah Al-Olef, Student Directors 
 
On May 15th the All City Council Governing Board (ACC) held its annual Youth Action Summit. At the 
Youth Action Summit ACC Delegates had the opportunity to present their Implementation Plan for the 
2014-2015 school year to students, District leaders and Board Members. Thank you to David Yusem, 
Director Jumoke Hinton-Hodge, Director Jody London, Vice President James Harris, Jason Yamashiro, 
and Meena Srinivasan 

 
Thank you to the students who participated in the Youth Action Summit representing schools across 
the District - Dewey, Fremont, MetWest, Oakland Tech, Ralph Bunche, CCPA, Rudsdale, 
Sojourner Truth, and Skyline.  The schools had well thought out presentations on what their Plan of 
Implementation consisted of.  Students from our research wing of ACC and DTR, came out as well. 

 
Also at the Youth Action Summit, participants had the opportunity to run for office on the All City 
Council Governing Board. The results were:   
 

● Student Director 1, Carmen Jimenez – Senior, Fremont High School 
● Student Director 2, Katebah Al-Olef – Senior, Life Academy 
● President, Zaria -  Fremont High School 
● Vice President, Omar Magallon – Sophomore, CCPA 
● Secretary Treasurer, Rhealynn Oxley - Skyline High 
● Historian, Wendy Mora - Fremont High School 
● Media Director, Ana Alvarado – Senior, MetWest High School 
● Parliamentarian, Givante - Fremont High School 

 
On May 20th the ACC had its last Middle School Meeting for the school year. The schools in 
attendance for our celebration of the students committed to ACC were:  Barack Obama Academy, 
Westlake Middle School, and CCPA Middle School.  Barack Obama Academy reported improvements 
of student participation in Restorative Justice (RJ) Trainings and the Leadership Students created a plan 
for implementing RJ with the rest of the campus. Remaining concern was making sure the student body 
is involved with the RJ Circles.  Upcoming events are graduation, end of the year breakfast, and the 
carnival. 
 
Westlake Middle School reported improvements of a film the school created has been a resource for 
incoming students to understand what is expected of Westlake students and completion of the Food 
Drive.  Remaining concerns were school lunches and the bathrooms.  Upcoming events are a Rally, 
Discovery Night, and the Spark Apprenticeship.  
 
 
CCPA Middle School reported no improvements at this time.  Remaining concerns are uniforms and 
the interaction with the lunch staff.  Upcoming events are the end of the year assembly, field day, and 
spirit week.  
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